## Sabrina's Prayer Update

### May/June 2022

#### **Dear Prayer Partners**

How are you doing? I am very thankful to God that the Covid situation has improved and I am able to go to Singapore from June 4 to 13 to have my medical checkup and tests. This is good news indeed because all fully vaccinated travelers no longer need a COVID-19 test to enter Singapore!

#### 1. Pray for safe travels and good tests result!

Do you remember how I have shared with you that the most challenging task for us working among the urban poor is to disciple men to become mature followers of Jesus Christ? Thank you for your faithful prayers as God continues to work and bring changes in these men's lives!

Last week after worship, we went to the village to visit Chet and his wife Deun. Chet, a young man around 28 years old, came from a background of drug addiction and became a follower of Jesus when he was a youth. But, over the last two years, he stopped coming to church. He was satisfied that believing in Jesus in his heart was good enough. He was not interested in attending church or learning more about God through bible study. We have been praying for this lost sheep for these years! Thank you for working in this young adult's life. Throughout visitation, his wife Deun told us their marriage relationship was in trouble. They did not get along well. Because of the marriage crisis, God brought them back to Him. Chet asked our team leader Tobi, "can you have bible study with me every Tues evening?" Praise the Lord that He answers prayer! "...always pray and not give up" Lk 8:1.



(Chet & Deun & baby Mary)

Savadi, a young adult, came to know and receive Jesus at our youth group more than ten years ago. He came to church to worship once in a while but he did not like to be discipled. He is one of the men we have been praying for regularly. Last Sunday, he heard that Chet will have bible study with Tobi. He told me he would like to join too! **Praise the Lord that He is always at work!** 



# 2. Pray that God will bring Chet & Savadi to come to have a deeper relationship with Jesus through studying the book of Mark.

Our OMF Cambodia annual field conference has not met in person for the past two years because of Covid-19. We are thankful this year we can have a face-to-face conference from June 20-24. However, we have just came across a problem - the hotel we booked has canceled our booking for their own convenience: (May God give us peace to trust in His provision for us in the midst of this hassle!

3. Please pray for the conference committee that they can find a new venue to hold our conference meeting.

Thank you all from the bottom of my heart for your faithful prayers and support!

With Love in Christ Sabrina

Contact Info: Sabrina Bach - OMF International Cambodia PO Box 570, Phnom Penh, Cambodia. OMF Canada Site: <a href="www.omf.ca">www.omf.ca</a>